March 1 Leviticus 24-25:46 1. What did God require for someone who blasphemed God? (24:10-16)
2. What did God require for: The murder (deliberate, not accidental death) of a human being:
The injury of a human being that disfigured them permanently:
3. What was God's standard for: Sabbath for the land:
Jubilee year:
Redeeming property:
Helping those who became poor:
Hired servants/slaves:
March 2 Leviticus 25:47-27:13 1. Chap26 shows the plan God put in place to be able to rule His nation without the need of a king List the instructions of God that fit the 3 parts to this plan/formula: Obedience=Blessings (vs3-13)
Disobedience=Removal of blessings (curses) (vs14-39)
*note how many progressions of removal will happen before God removes the final blessing-their land inheritance Repentance=Restoration of blessings (vs40-45)

Numbers is not just a book of census lists. Chapters 1-14: take place in the 1^{-} year of wandering in the wilderness (yr 2 after Exodus - num10:11-12) Chapters 15-19: take place during the next 37 years of wandering Chapters 20-36: take place during the last year of wandering (yr 40 after Exodus)
1.a) Why does God command for this first census to be taken? (1:2-3)
b) What do you think God is preparing them for?
2.a) Which tribe was not counted in this census? (1:47-49)
b) What would this tribe's role be in the camp of the children of Israel? (1:50-53)
March 4 Numbers 2-3 All 12 tribes are given a specific place within the camp. 1. Who organized the camp? In whose tribe area was the tabernacle to be placed? (2:17)
2.a) What tribe is placed under the authority of Aaron, in order to serve the priests?
b) What are the names of the 3 sons (family lines) of this tribe? (3:17)
March 5 Numbers 4-5 The 3 family lines of Levi are now given their responsibilities as servers of the tabernacle & priests 1. List the responsibilities you find in chapter 4 for each family line. Gershon:
Kohath:
Merari:
2. Who organized all these duties & responsibilities of service?
March 6 Numbers 6-7 1a) What was the purpose of a Nazarite vow? (6:1-8)

1.a) What words did Moses speak whenever the ark was ... moved out from tabernacle: set back to rest in tabernacle: b) Why do you think Moses would address the Lord whenever the ark was moved? 2 What were the people complaining about in chapter 11? 3. What was Moses so discouraged about, that he asked God to take his life? 4. How did God answer: Moses discouragement: The people's complaining & unbelief: March 9 Numbers 11:24-13:33 1. How did God respond when Aaron & Miriam tried to exalt themselves as equal to Moses? (12:1-16) 2. What 2 reports did 12 spies give when they returned from looking over Canaan (promised land)? Ch13

March 8 Numbers 10-11:23

March 10 Numbers 14-15:16 1a) How did the children of Israel test God with their heart of unbelief one final time?
b) What verse show that God understood their heart of unbelief, not just fear?
c) What consequence occurs due to their heart of unbelief?
2a) How do the children of Israel rebel against God's consequence?
b) What is the consequence for their rebellion?
*REMEMBER THAT CHAPTERS 15-19 OCCUR DURING THE NEXT 37 YEARS OF WANDERING UNTIL GOD'S CONSEQUENCE IS COMPLETE. March 11 Numbers 15:17-16:40 1. Why did God command them to put tassels on the corners of their garments? (15:37-41)
2. What incorrect heart attitude do you see shown in this rebellion recorded in chapter 16?
3. How does God show the people that Moses is their leader & to be respected above all others?

*Note our command towards leaders in 1Timothy 5:17-21.

March 12 Numbers 16:41-18:32 1. Explain the incorrect heart attitude that still existed within the children of Israel, in spite of God's display of His power & judgment against the rebellion? (16:41-50)
2.In ch17, how does God show, without a doubt, whose family line from 1 tribe was to be His priests?
3a) How were the people to support the Levites & the priests?
b) Why did the Levites & priests need to be supported by the people? (18:20-24)
March 13 Numbers 19-20 * THESE FINAL CHAPTERS TAKE PLACE DURING THE LAST YEAR OF ISRAEL'S WANDERING IN THE WILDERNESS. 1. Explain the event in chapter 20 & the consequences suffered by Moses & Aaron? *note the specific directions from Goddid Moses follow them with reverence?
2. Why is it especially rude for the nation of Edom to not allow Israel to pass through their land? *See Genesis 36:1 for insight.
March 14 Numbers 21-22:20 1.How did the new generation of Israelites first react to their discouragement of going around Edom?
2. How did this generation respond when God began to discipline them?
Extra Credit: How is this response different than the previous generation's response or lack of response to God's consequences? See Numbers chapters 11, 14 & 17 for a refresher on the previous generation.

March 15 Numbers 22:21-23:30
Balak: the king of Moab Balaam: from a cult of prophets in the area. He spoke for many gods as a diviner (22:7). Balaam was not a prophet chosen by God for
Israel, but once he inquired of God, then Balaam was required by God to speak for Him (22:36-38)
1. What is the conflict between Balak & Balaam in today's reading?
2. How does God reveal Himself to Balaam, the diviner, during this conflict?
March 16 Numbers 24-25
1. What does God's Spirit command Balaam to speak in ch24? *give an overview, not word for word.
2. What event in chapter 25 seems to show God doing a final cleansing of this new generation, before they begin the conquest of the promised land?
(Who gives Midianites (living in Moab) the idea for this sinful trickerychap31:16)

March 17 Numbers 26:1-511. What event in chapter 26 shows that God is now prepared to lead Israel into their promised land?

March 18 Numbers 26:52-28:14 1 What was another reason for this 2nd consus from 26:52-562
1. What was another reason for this 2 nd census from 26:52-56?
2. What was God's perspective on Moses' sin from earlier in chap20? (27:12-14)
3. Who chose Joshua to be the next leader of Israel & why?
4. What were the appointed times for the schedule of offerings listed in 28:1-15?

March 19 Numbers 28:15-29:40

1. Today's reading lists the acceptable offerings that the people could bring for God's festivals. List each festival & describe one of the acceptable offerings for that festival.

March 20 Numbers 30-31 1.Under this covenant in ch30, how could a woman's vows be affected by her father or husband's authority? Why do you think God placed these regulations, out of prejudice or protection?
2. "This clan of Midianites in chap 31 were living in the land of Moab" (John MacArthur). Why do you think they would be destroyed by the vengeance of God in ch31? *see Numbers 25:1-18
3.What was God's command on how the plunder of war was to be divided among Israelites? (31:25-31)
4. Why did they give an extra offering to God after this victory? (31:48-54)
March 21 Numbers 32-33:39 1. What was Moses' concern in chapter 32?
2. How did the tribes of Reuben & Gad address Moses' concern?
3. What covenant & warning does Moses make with these 2 tribes?

March 22 Numbers 33:40-35:34 1.What specific instructions & warnings does God give regarding Israel's conquest of Canaan?(33:50-56)
2. What were each of the tribes to give to the Levites once they dwelled in the promised land? (35:1-8)
3. Explain the purpose of the cities of refuge from 35:9-34.
March 23 Numbers 36-Deuteronomy 1 The greek word for Deuteronomy means copy or second. The Hebrew title for this book literally means these are the words
1.a) Who is speaking "the words" that we read in the book of Deuteronomy?
b) When are these words being spoken to Israel?
This book then, is not a repeat or copy of the Law, but a recording of Moses' last words - regarding the Law. (similar to a coach giving pep talk before a game, but from the parking lot—he won't be joining them for the game) 2. What extra insight from Moses do you gain regarding Israel's rebellion against God?
March 24 Deuteronomy 2-3 1. Moses confirms with Joshua that God had delivered these specific enemies over to the Israelites while they were still wandering in the wilderness. What was God's purpose for these victories? (3:21-22)
2.How did God tell Moses to mentor Joshua in 3:28?

March 25 Deuteronomy 4

1. List some of the reasons given by Moses to encourage the Israelites to be obedient & fully observe the laws & commands of God.
2. What events does Moses retell the Israelites, in order to remind them that "the Lord Himself is God there is none besides Him"? (vs 32-40)
March 26 Deuteronomy 5-6 1. What is Moses' exhortation to Israel after he reviews the 10 commandments? (5:32-33)
2. How did Moses direct Israel to "train up their children in the Lord"? (6:3-9)
3. What is to be Israel's response to the question in vs 20 that their children may ask? (6:20-25)
March 27 Deuteronomy 7-8 1. What is God commanding Israel to do with the nations in Canaan that have rejected God?

(7:1-5, 16, 25-26)
2. Why are these nations to be treated this way? (7:9-10)
3. How is Israel going to accomplish this great work? (7:2,16,20-24)
4. From ch8, what lessons does Moses want the Israelites to learn from God's testing in the wilderness?
* NOTE THAT DEUT 8:3, ALONG WITH 6:13 & 6:16 ARE REPEATED BY JESUS WHEN HE IS TEMPTED BY SATAN IN LUKE 4. March 28 Deuteronomy 9-10 1. Moses reminds the people again — Why are they receiving the promised land? (9:4-6)
2. What examples does Moses give to show Israel that they did not earn this favor from God? (9:7-24)
3. What heart attitudes does God require as they accept this promised land? (chap 10)

March 29 Deuteronomy 11-12 1. According to 11:22, how are we to live our lives for God?
Extra Credit: Write out any New Testament verses (with reference) that teach this same great truth. Love the Lord:
Walk/Obey God:
Hold Fast to God:
2. In chap 12, who is going to choose where the tabernacle will be placed in this promised land?
3. Write out the difference between 12:8 & 12:28. Which standard most resembles your life?
March 30 Deuteronomy 13-15 1. According to chapter 13: a) Serving God alone was more important that what other relationships in life?

2. Rewrite 14:2 in your own words as a reminder to us as Gentiles of God's heart for His Israelites.

b) How does this command mirror Jesus' command in Matthew 10:32-39?

March 30cont. Deuteronomy 13-15
3. According to chap 15, how were the people to treat each other as brethren/neighbors in these areas: Debts:
Poor:
Servants:
March 31 Deuteronomy 16-17 1. From chap 16, what are the people to remember at Passover?
2. How as a person accused, convicted & executed for a transgression worthy of death? (17:1-7)
3. What 3 areas is a king required to not multiply for himself? (17:16-17) Why do you think God would
require that a king of Israel refrain from indulging in these 3 specific areas?